
 
If you would like your events to be included in the Village Calendar, please contact Amanda @ the  

Village office PRIOR to the 25th of each month. Please provide event in writing either in person or by email or fax.  
Email: projects@mannville.com  or Fax-780 763 3643. 
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APRIL 2020                                  

Mannville Messenger 

Highlights from the Regular Council meeting held on March 17, 2020 
   

 

• Council approved Bylaw No. 2020-843 Intermunicipal Collaboration Framework. 
• Council appoint Council Members Rex Smith and Jill McLuckie to the Intermunicipal 

Collaboration Committee.  
• Council appoint Jennifer Hodel as the Clerk of the Assessment Review Board for the    
     Village of Mannville. 
• Council discussed the measures that are being taken to protect staff and the public from the 

COVID-19 (coronavirus). 
 
 

For detailed information on motions passed at Council, please visit the  
Village website at www.mannville.com/services  

 
The next Regular Council meeting is scheduled to take place on Tuesday,  

April 21, 2020 at 6:30 pm in the Village Chambers. 
 

What Should I Do If I Think I 
Have COVID-19? 

If you have symptoms such as fever, cough 
and difficulty breathing and have travelled 
outside Canada or have been exposed to 
someone who has COVID-19, stay home 
and call Health Link 811.  

If you are not seriously ill, do not go to a 
physician’s office, a health care  facility or 
a lab without consulting with Health Link 
811 first.  

Call 911 if you are seriously ill and need  
immediate medical attention and inform 
them that you may have COVID-19. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjP3tDhjenLAhWhsIMKHSwBCtwQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wcb.ab.ca%2Fpublic%2Fday_of_mourning.asp&bvm=bv.118353311,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNEBNeLfTUG5GCWUJAM1xBOIPkBa-g&ust
http://www.mannville.com/services


 
  

     
 
 

 

                            IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

Preventive Measures: 
Mannville – Minburn - Innisfree Family and Community Support Services along 
with its connected programs Yellowhead Community Support Society and  Parent Link 
Program is following the direction of Alberta Health Services and Health Canada, 
which is the authority on COVID-19 [novel coronavirus].  
 www.alberta.ca/covid19   
Although, necessary precautions can take place, recommendations relating to social 
distancing and numbers of participants may be more difficult. It is in the best interests 
of our community that programs be postponed until further notice.  
 

This includes but is not limited to: 
Seniors SMILE 
Community Ageism Workshop 
Parent Link - Red Wagon Play Group 
Parent Link/VIBE - Inspire + You 
In-school programs: Roots of Empathy, Babysitters Course, Money Mentors; Risk 
Awareness - It Can’t Happen To Me. 
Distribution of Volunteer “Notices” Thanking Volunteers for “Chip’n In”  
* Mannville Community Fitness Centre  
* Mannville Elks Hall Bookings  
* Foot Print Project  
* Good Samaritan TeleCare Installations 
 

Seniors Income Tax Day – April 1
st
   FCSS will be in contact with those of you who 

have been scheduled for an appointment, to make alternate arrangements.   
Meals on Wheels – will continue for those already on our list.  Any new requests will 
be screened prior to delivery. This is subject to change with any new  
recommendations from Alberta Heath Services. 
 
Please continue to watch our Facebook page for updates.  
Mannville-Minburn-Innisfree Family And Community Support Services   
@FCSSmannvilleminburninnisfree 
Website: https://mmifcss.wixsite.com/mmifcss  
Please email mmifcss@mannville.com or call our office @ 780-763-3005, should you 
have questions regarding our programs and services . 
 

FCSS encourages you to follow Covid-19 prevention procedures and 
self-isolation guidelines.   

 

      East Regional Waste 
Transfer Station 

 
 

Located 1.5 miles west of the Village of Mannville 
on Mannville Road and Range Road 92. 

 

Summer Hours:  April 1– November 30 
   Monday & Wednesday 10:00 am - 1:00 pm 

 Friday & Saturday 10:00 am - 4:00 pm   
Closed all holidays 

 Mannville Centennial Public  
 Library 

5029 - 50 Street    
Mannville, Alberta  T0B 2W0 

Phone: (780) 763-3611      

E-mail:  librarian@mannvillelibrary.ab.ca   
 

Library Temporarily 
Closed Due to COVID-19 
Contact Staff by Phone or Email  

Blue Bag Door to Door  
Service 

To avoid risk to our employees and reduce  
community spread of COVID-19, only  
automated household garbage collection will take 
place in our community. No bags (garbage or  
recycling) will be collected by hand. Residents 
may choose to store their recyclables until it is 
safe to collect recyclables again; others may 
choose to place their recyclables in with their 
household waste. Either choice is okay.  
Please withhold placing any waste or recycle bags 
on the curb and ensure that your bagged house-
hold waste fits within your roll out garbage bin.  
 

Village of  Mannville 
5127 - 50 Street   Box 180 

Mannville, Alberta  T0B 2W0 
Phone: (780) 763-3500      

Fax: (780) 763-3643 
E-mail:  info@mannville.com 
Website:  www.mannville.com 

Spring Cleaning 
The snow melt signals “Spring” arrival, but  
also reveals the garbage, debris, pet messes 

and other muck that we  
“just didn't get to” in the fall. 

We ask everyone to do their part in keeping 
our community clean! 

As the COVID-19 (Coronavirus) evolves and  
circumstances continue to change rapidly in the 
province and within our community, the priority 
for the well-being of our residents is first and  
foremost.  
All Village facilities including the Village Office 
are closed to the public until further notice.  
In spite of this, we will continue to be  
operational as Staff can be reached by phone 
(780) 763-3500 or email info@mannville.com 
Payments to the Village can be made on-line or 
mailed.  
 

COVID-19 Links:  
https://www.alberta.ca/restrictions-on-
gatherings-and-businesses.aspx#toc-2 
 
https://www.alberta.ca/essentialservices 
 
https://www.alberta.ca/COVID 
 
https://www.alberta.ca/coronavirus-info-for-
albertans.aspx//statement 
 
https://www.alberta.ca/restrictions-on-
gatherings-and-businesses.aspx 
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